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To read the newsletter online . 
 
Click once on the “DOWNLOAD NEWSLETTER” box at the bottom of the front page.
This will open up the newsletter to be read online. If you want to download it to read later, 
you can download or print it using the download arrow or print button. It is usually in the 
black line at the top of your screen.

A Word From Our President!

I’m writing this the Thursday before Christmas. I’m also packing to go to my 
daughter's house in Nevada, tomorrow!

What a year this has been! Starting off with no January meeting because I 
tested positive for Covid the day before! Then February and March we had to 
meet at different places due to confusion with the Elks Lodge calendar. Phew, 
we got on the right track and had a great year from then on. Also, I’ve checked 
with Howard to make sure we are on schedule for next year!

I hope you enjoyed 2022, we had some great speakers and workshops! I 
certainly enjoyed the workshops that I went to. I learned a different way to 
paper piece, which is one of the hardest things for me to do. I keep blaming it 
on my dyslexia but I’m thinking now it’s just a hard thing for me. I do love the 
quilt I’m making, and I will finish it in 2023.

This has been a rewarding year for me as your president. So many of you have 
helped me with the 2022 year, I won’t even attempt to try to name everyone. 
We have a great board and most of them are returning for 2023. Thanks to Pam 
Boozan for taking the helm for 2023. She’s been president before so she will hit 
the ground running. Installation of officers will take place just before we take the 
break before our speaker.

I will be continuing on as Past President, and look forward to the meetings, and 
even the board meetings in 2023.

Happy New Year!
Bonnie Lippincott, President




DISPATCHER	 SEPTEMBER 2022

Membership

Thanks to all who have turned in their Membership Forms early for 2023.

This is just a friendly reminder:  In order for your information to be 
included in our 2023 Yearbook, I would need your form and dues to me by 
the February General Meeting, on 2/8/23.


Thanks so much,


Pam Osorio - Membership Chairperson



ORANGE GROVE 2023 QUILTERS GUILD MEMBERSHIP FORM 

All members need to complete this form in it’s entirety even if your information has not changed from the prior 
year.


Membership is $40.00 for the year and can be paid by cash, check, credit card at the General Meetings. Please 
note: Credit cards transactions will be accepted with a $2.00 convenience charge.  Please contact me if you 
should need help with your payment options.   
Make check payable to OGQG.  

Form and payment can also be mailed to: 
Pamela Osorio Cell: 562-889-0600 
3432 Hathaway Ave UNIT 130 Email: memapo1@yahoo.com 
Long Beach, CA 90815 

The Membership Roster/Yearbook will only given to members and will not be published online or used for any 
other purpose.  To be included in the 2023 Roster/Yearbook, this form with dues needs to be returned to 
Membership by the February 8, 2023.

_______ Please check here if you DO NOT want your information in the Roster/Yearbook


If you should need any help regarding our FaceBook Page, Webinars, Classes, Website, or Newsletter, please 
contact me and I will direct you to the person in handling this.


Thank you,

Pamela Osorio - Membership Chairperson 

****************************************************************************************************** 
CHECK ONE: 
I am a New Member___________  
This is for Renewal ___________ Membership Number_________  
Life Time Member_____________ Membership Number_________ 
******************************************************************************************************* 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY: 

Name:______________________________________________________________________________  
(Last) (First) 

Name I wish to be called:_______________________________Spouse_______________________ 
 

Street Address:____________________________________________ _________________________ 

City:____________________________________State:___________________Zip:_______________ 

Home Phone:_________________________________Cell Phone:____________________________ 

Email:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
(Please print legibly.  If no Email, please write “NONE) 

Birthday:  Month________Day________ 

******************************************************************************************************** 
Chairperson’s use only: 
Date received:____________________________Paid by:___________________________________ 
Amount received:_________________________Check number:____________________________ 

New member number assigned:_______________________________________



Robin Gallagher Social Media Chair

Wow! OGQG Don’t forget to share your progress, completions and 
inspirations on Instagram (IG). Our Instagram account is https://
www.instagram.com/orange_grove_quilters_guild/ to see what other 
members are designing, working on and completing. Additionally use a 
hashtag (#OGQGShare) to create great visibility for the guild, and help you 
reach other members or potential future members with your wonderful quilt 
creations. Using the hashtag enables us to connect with other members and 
other members can connect with each other.

OGQG Facebook Page Reminder!
For those of you that are on the Orange Grove Quilters Guild 
Facebook Page, I want to remind you that you must be a member to 
join, and also to continue to follow the page.

SOCIAL MEDIA



COMING ATTRACTIONS TO OUR GUILD!! 

JANUARY PROGRAM!

Please join us at our January meeting when Ann Leibovitz will be our member 
showcase and sharing her beautiful quilts with us. This is a great opportunity 
to see so many of her quilts, rather than just one or two at our meetings show 
and tell. Put it on your calendar and join us as we see Ann’s spectacular quilts!


Britta Laski, 1st Vice President

A HUGE thank you to everyone that donated toys and gift cards for the Marine 
families at Camp Pendleton. In addition to the toys and sports equipment, I 
collected more than $500 in gift cards and cash. This truly made the holidays a 
lot brighter for so many children. I have posted a few pictures on our OGQG 
Facebook page, make sure to visit our site to see them. 
Again, thank you so much for your generosity!

Britta Laski, 1st Vice President 

CAMP PENDELTON TOY DRIVE



WORKSHOPS

Orange Grove Quilters Guild

Exciting News!  We will be holding our workshops at a 
new location.  We will be meeting at the Orange Coast 
Unitarian Universalist Church in Costa Mesa.  The church 
shares a parking lot with Piecemakers Quilt Store.  

Orange Coast Unitarian Universalist Church 
2845 Mesa Verde Drive East
Costa Mesa CA 92627

We have a great program of workshops for 2023.  The 
registration form for the full year is here.

February 9, 2023   Joanna Figueroa will be teaching the “ 
Fig Tree Way” of using jelly rolls.  You will select either 
Ferris Wheel or Jelly & Jam.  She will be selling 3 of her 
jelly rolls:  Cinnamon and Cream, Christmas Stitched, or 
Stitched.  She will also have kits for sale.  The class is 
currently full, but you can join the waiting list.

March 9, 2023   Beverly Remillard will be hosting a 
Dresden Party.  You can choose either the pillow or the 
table topper.  

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Jane Oglesby
Workshop Chair





PHILANTHROPY

Wishing everyone a very Happy New Year for 2023!!  It doesn’t 
seem possible that another year is behind us.  The years seem to 
fly.


We will start our Philanthropy Sew Day the first Wednesday of 
every month beginning January 4, 2023.  We are getting a little 
behind in the pillowcase kits so I think our first priority will be to 
make up some new pillowcase kits. There will be fabric available 
to put together some really cute kits. There are several other 
projects that need to be completed.  These items might be best to 
take home and work on but you can always check them out and 
decide.  We will take a break from layering and see if we can get 
some of the odds and ends completed.  


We continue to meet at the Driftwood Mobile Home Park from 9:30 
to approximately 2:30 at 2561 Beach Blvd., Westminster.  You are 
welcome to stay the whole day or whatever time you have 
available.  Don’t forget to bring a lunch and something to drink for 
lunch.  If you would like to bring your machine there is plenty of 
room and good lighting.   Machines are not necessary, there are 
cutting mats, rotary cutters, rulers, irons and notions available for 
your use.  


There is a variety of projects that hopefully will be of interest.  We 
need infant quilts, children quilts (from toddler to teen),  children 
quilts and patriot quilts for Camp Pendleton, adult quilts, 
pillowcases and don’t forget mug rugs for Meals on Wheels.  


The total number of items donated in 2022 was 514, number of 
quilts was 254 and pillowcases was 260.  The Mug Rugs were not 
counted yet, they will be part of the 2023 number. 


Thank you as usual, and hope to see you at Philanthropy Day, 
Wednesday, January 4. 


Sherry Lincoln  




JANUARY

A NEW START

January will be our New Beginnings theme. If you have kits or fabric to donate, 
you can bring it to the meeting. Perhaps you will try a new technique, a new color 

scheme, free motion quilting!

We will be offering kits, fabric and maybe some surprises (who knows what I may 
find in my Treasure Cave(!

Feel free to bring any kits or measured fabric to the meeting!

The rest of the year will be devoted to regular fabric and supplies. You may want 
to begin going through your sewing notions, rulers, patterns, kits and fabric. 

Measuring the fabric is a tremendous help when preparing fabric for sale! THANK 
YOU!

Again,  A BIG THANK YOU! TO Guild members for the success of our sales. Your 
support is greatly appreciated!

YOU ARE THE BEST AND THE BACKBONE OF THE GUILD

Looking forward to seeing you at guild!

Carol Logue and Justine Gentile

WAYS AND MEANS



Pam Osorio, Membership Chair

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL THOSE BORN IN JANUARY!!



Newsletter Brought to you by OGQG Newsletter Editor: Jan Horton

The ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD 
is a tax exempt group whose purpose is to 
educate, encourage and maintain high 
standards of design, technique, quilting 
and fiber arts and to inspire achievements 
in the areas of creativity, quilting and fiber 
arts.

MEMBERSHIP is currently open.

MEETINGS: The regular meeting is at 9:30 
am on the 2nd Wednesday of the month. 
(doors open at 8:30). Decembers meeting 
is on the 1st wednesday. No meeting is 
held in July. Meetings are held at Garden 
Grove Elks Lodge located at 11551 Trask 
Ave, Garden Grove, California



A Word from our 
Sponsors! Thank you 
for your support…..






